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   Presidentõs  

   Thoughts  
   By Kathy  Thomas  

       So here we are.  Another summer 

coming to an end.  Hopefully 

everyone has had a safe and 

enjoyable summer.  Flat Tux sure 

made his rounds this summer!  From 

Hawaii to New York,  Florida to the 

stage of the Grand Ole Opry!  

Hopefully he is not too tired for the 

upcoming season!  Speaking of the 

upcoming season, who is ready???  I 

certainly am!  I am glad to see so 

many of our players returning 

especially Tom Kostopolous.  

Hopefully we can get the cup for him 

this year?  The schedule should be 

out in just a few weeks.  With the 

divisions realigned and so many 

teams moving out west I just wonder 

what kind of trips we will be able to 

come up with.  Guess we will have to 

wait and see.  We will be having our 

Daily Number raffles in November, 

February and April again this 

season.  The first set of tickets will 

hopefully be ready for our 

September meeting.  I want to thank 

you in advance for all your support in 

these fundraisers.  Donõt forget we 

will be having our annual Meet and 

Greet with the players and coaches.  

Please watch for an upcoming 

announcement of the date.  If you 

would like to donate to the players 

bagsé..water, gum, snacks, energy 

bars, etc. please contact Michelle 

Alters.  Hereõs hoping for another 

great and successful season!!!  

 

Letõs Go Pens!!!                                 

Hallelujah!!!                            

Kathy  

 

 

 

 

 

    7:30 p.m. 

Wilkes-Barre Township Fire Hallð152 Watson St 

 Monday, August  8, 2016 

Subject to Change 

Scheduled guest: 

Tom Venesky  

 Trip Report:          

   By Chip Hanuscik    

 The 52ND Annual Assoc. of 

AHL Booster Clubõs convention  

hosted by the Springfield Falcons 

BC will be held at the 

Sheraton Hotel at 

Bradley Airport in 

Windsor Lock, CT.  

  The cost this year is 

slightly higher than last year!  (S -

$360, D -$245, T-$210 and Quad -

$200).  Parking at the hotel is free.  

So these are the total costs if you 

plan to attend  Friday -Sunday.  

This price includes room and taxes 

for Friday and Saturday nights, a 

free -Friday night dinner buffet, a 

Saturday night sit down dinner 

with your choice of beef, chicken 

or fish, with a breakfast buffet on 

both Saturday and Sunday 

mornings.  Thatõs a great price!!!  

Room rates for early arrival on 

Wed. or Thurs. or late departure 

on Sun/Mon are $102.35 inclusive 

of taxes per room,  reservations 

can be made NOW online by going 

to this link AAHLBC 

CONVENTION EARLY ROOM 

RESERVATIONS or by phoning the 

hotel directly using code 

òAssociation of American Hockey 

Leagueó Phone 1-800-325-3535 or  

1-800-627-5311 (the hotel directly).  

Please make your reservations 

early ASAP as the excellent rates 

will be gone on Aug. 20, 2016 and 

nothing can be done to get the rate 

once it is released!!!  SO DONóT 

WAIT!!!  
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The Tip of the Iceberg is the official newsletter of the Wilkes-Barre/Scranton 
Penguins Booster Club and is published for web and mail distribution 11 
times a year. There is no July newsletter.   Articles for each month are due 
before the 15th of the previous month. Members should email stories and 
news to rayyako53@gmail.com for inclusion.  Upon submission you will 
receive a confirming email. If you do not receive this, assume your 
submission was not received. Note: Guests shown are tentative and subject to 
change. Always consult the Booster Clubôs Phone Hotline (570-602-6332) for 
last minute changes or follow us on Twitter@wbspbc. The newsletter director 
thanks all involved with this newsletter for their time and effort. 

     Penguin Humor:  Board of Directors 2015 -2016 

 

Wilkes -Barre/Scranton Penguins  

Booster Club  
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Meeting Minutes:                          

           By Peggy Johnson  
  The WBSPBC held their monthly 

meeting on Monday, June 13, 2016 at 

the Wilkes -Barre Twp. Fire Co.       

President, Kathy Thomas called the 

meeting to order at 7:37 p.m. There 

were 32 members in attendance.  

  A motion was made by Rose Guasto 

and seconded by RoseAnn Foy to 

waive the reading of the minutes.  All 

were in favor and the motion was 

passed.  Wendy Koster gave the 

Treasurerõs report.   A motion was 

made by Danielle Baker & seconded 

by Laurie Nealon to accept the       

report.  All were in favor and the   

motion was passed.   

  RoseAnn reported that she was    

unable to get a speaker since the 

team is in Pittsburgh celebrating 

along with half of the organization.  

  Kathy and Stew can now get ready 

for vacation along with the rest of the 

members of the Booster Club.  The 

season officially ended last night with 

the Pittsburgh Penguins and the Baby 

Pens winning the Stanley Cup!!     

Congratulations to our players for 

having a great run!  We hope to have 

the Cup come and visit us in the Fall!!  

I guess itõs not too much to ask for?  

Weõre also a little sad to see that   

Hershey was swept by Lake Erie in 

the Calder Cup Finals (not!!!)             

Congratulations Lake Erie Monsters!!  

    There will be 19 members attend-

ing the AAHLBC Convention this          

September in Windsor, CT.  We     

always have a fun time and meet 

many new friends and reminisce with 

old friends too.  The price is a        

bargain for a few days of fun.  Wonõt  

you consider going for the first time?  

I guarantee that you will go back 

again.  Itõs not too late to make your 

own reservations.  

  When the new AHL schedule comes 

out sometime in August, Chip and 

Stew will start planning the bus trips.  

It will be different this year because 

of the changes in several teams     

affiliations.  Weõre going to miss 

those trips to Portland.  

  We are hoping by the Fall that the 

Booster Club website will be updated 

and running.  Kathy will be meeting 

with Danielle and Paul, webmaster, to 

see what can be done to get the site 

updated on a weekly basis.  Danielle 

has requested that you send in any 

team related photos or news letter 

article from over the summer.  

  Cindy Bartels will be continuing on 

as Chairperson of the Scrapbook 

Committee.  She will be looking for 

volunteers (current BC members 

whose yearly dues are paid in full) to 

sign up to do a players book when 

the season starts up in September.  

  We are currently looking into     

finding a new merchandiser to order 

our Booster Club shirts, sweatshirts 

fleece  jackets, etc.   Rose Guasto will 

be chairing this committee.  If you 

know of anyone that is in this type of 

business and is reasonably priced 

and top -notched to deal with, let 

someone in the Booster Club aware.   

  We will be looking for volunteers to 

help with the many committees that 

we have.  Iõm sure that Kathy will 

have her sign -up sheets posted at the 

August meeting for those members 

wishing to give of their time on one 

or more of the committees.  

  We will be continuing our Daily 

Number Fundraisers again this      

season.  We are in need of a sponsor 

for each of the Daily Number       

Fundraisers that we hold.  The first 

one is set for  November.  We would 

hopefully  like to have the tickets  

ready for the September meeting.  

  We still have some 2015 -16 Booster 

Club pins for sale.  We are in need of 

a new design for the 2016 -17 pin.  If 

anyone has any ideas, please contact 

Kathy or Danielle.  You donõt have to 

be an artist.  Just give us your ideas 

or suggestions.  

  You can start thinking ahead to next 

season.  It is an election year for new 

officers.  Support your Booster Club.  

  The Art N Vino event is scheduled 

for August 13, 2016 at 6:30 p.m.     

Reservations can be made by calling 

570-430-5045 or online and the    

password is 301.  There is a limit of 32 

people.  The cost is $40 per person.  

This is a Pens private party.  The art 

work will be a painting of penguins 

on the beach.  

 

                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

RAFFLE WINNER  

The winner of the 50/50 jackpot of 

$42 was Nancy Snee.  

 

 

DOOR PRIZES    

Derek Engelland Bobblehead :                

 Kristen Holland        

Eric Tangradi Bobblehead:                 

 Danielle Baker  

Ben Lovejoy Bobblehead:                      

  Peggy Johnson  

Penguine Light:     Patty Sinex 

New York Rangers Backpack :    

  Mary Ann Wassell    

WBS Penguins License Plate:                    

   Lisa Mensch               

Penguins Soap Dispenser :                  

   Anne Flasser 

 WBS Penguins Scarf:                    

  Charlotte Matiska                                 
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     Some of Flat Tuxõs  

   Summer Vacation       

     Pictures!!!!  The Wilkes -Barre Scranton 

Penguins BC is in need for 

some person / persons or 

business, etc. who would 

like to sponsor  the Clubõs 

Daily Raffle Tickets for the   

coming year.  The cost is 

about $75 and your name 

or business would be listed 

on the tickets.  If you are 

interested or know of 

someone who would like to 

be a sponsor please      

contact Kathy Thomas.  

Thanks !!! 

  Renew 

It is that time of year againéé  

time to renew your membership 

in the WBS Penguins Booster 

Club.   For a mere price of only $15 you 

will receive 11 months of functions, the  

newsletters and club meetings where 

you can meet your favorite team player.  

You can renew anytime starting this 

month or at the June Booster Club.  

New BC Pin for 2016 -2017 

IT is also time to start thinking about the 
logo for our new BC pin.  If anyone  has 
any ideas or knows of anyone who has an 
idea for a new pin please submit your  
suggestions to Dan Mensch or any board 
member.  You do not have to be an artist 
or know how to draw.  Just a simple idea 
would be accepted.  Thank you!!! 
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